                                        Olney Memories # 27   
 

 

Greetings to everyone!
 

Hope the new year is being good to you and things are going well for everyone.  This Olney Memories is a little shorter than some, but people are beginning to ask me......"When is the next Olney Memories being sent ? ", so I have decided to go ahead and send the material that I have on hand even though there is not as much as usual.  Maybe this will inspire some new thoughts and memories so we can get started on Olney Memories # 28!

Thank you for remembering to pass on your e-mail address changes to keep the address list current.  There are 319 names on the list which continues to grow as more people ask to be included.  

 

Happy reading and until next time,
 

Ann Weesner King
Class of 1960
pianoann97@aol.com
================================================                                
                   Olney Memories # 27

Bill Bowen

w.bowen@sbcglobal.net     
 

It is like going to 26 reunions after being 'out of the loop' for too many years.  I am shy on details, but recognize names in the comments.  In 1939-1945 my neighbors on East South were the Jacksons, the VonAlmens, the Skeltons, the Elliots, the Mundys, the Reynolds, the Starks, and police officer Hamilton. That tells you my grammar schooling was at Cherry St.

 

I was really good at recess (dodge ball) but wasn't picked too soon to play softball.  I think I backed up the center fielder, got up to bat about once a month.  Ask Monte, I think he was the star catcher. 

 

Thanks a bunch for all get-go you have, Ann, to include all these little blips. Those are the dailies that sank in my think-trap but didn't really get lost.  Thanks from Bill Bowen (my folks thank you, too)

Bill Bowen

Class of  ‘51

==================================================

Mary Noerenberg Cummings

cummings_mary@msn.com
 

Just read the #26 memories where you mentioned the Brown's.  Mrs. Brown was my first piano teacher since Dad really didn't have time to teach me properly - he worked on all those broken instruments, tuned pianos and organs and was in a dance band when I was young.  But Dad did give me my first books and started me out reading notes - I was age 5.  When I was in Junior High school I started taking lessons from Mrs. Bowers, who lived in a house off of North Silver Street, can't remember the name of the street, though.  When I did a good job, Mrs. Brown always rewarded me with a little something (one time it was paper dolls and clothes of Barbie). She always had gold and silver stars she put on good lessons.  The summer I had infectious mono (1961), Mrs. Brown came to my house and gave me lessons.  I wasn't allowed to go outside at all, so I played piano most of the day, in between Mom's soap operas.  
 

Of course, my Dad tuned our piano and dozens of others in town, along with many electronic and pipe organs, including the First Methodist Church's organ.  He rebuilt a historic organ in Kaskaskia in the early 1980's.
 

Was Danee Newton relation to Billy, with whom we graduated?  I saw Billy and his high school bride, Liz, earlier this summer.  They look great and are doing well!
 

I think the reason Olney's music has suffered is that the grade schools don't get the attention that my Dad gave them, nor is there the loyalty that was built by Gus and Mary Sliva to all the high school events.  This is very unfortunate.  For those who don't think Gus Sliva appreciated my Dad, Fred Noerenberg, I found a letter from Gus to Dad on the event of Gus's retirement from directing the Cummins Band - this also happened to be just a couple of months before my Mom passed away in 1992.  Gus always knew how much Dad meant to the musicianship of each student and how well they complimented each other.  Dad and Gus were not only colleagues, they were FRIENDS!  I just wanted to make that clear for those who think my Dad didn't get enough of the praise that Gus and Mary received.  Behind it all, Gus and Mary gave Dad a lot of praise and that's all Dad asked for.  Dad is a humble man who passed on his love of music to his students and that's all he wanted to do.
 

Cheers! 
Mary Noerenberg Cummings
Class of 1970
 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Jim Dale and Elizabeth "Ibby" Sebree Brennan-
   Article furnished by Elizabeth and condensed by Jim


Additional information about the Olney Sanitarium and the Weber Doctors 

   In an earlier Memories, a condensation was given of a 1929 article
about the Weber family and the Sanitarium that had appeared in the St.
Louis Globe-Democrat. A similar article appeared two years later in the Oct. 1931, American Magazine. It was entitled "You Don't Need a Big Place to Grow a Big Heart." A summary of the information in the magazine article is as follows.
   In the small town of Olney, six brothers and sisters had worked
together for 33 years, and later a new generation, built the fine
institution known as the Olney Sanitarium. It is a big city hospital in
a town of 6 thousand, with doors open to rich and poor. The Webers, who were farmers until they were in their early twenties, are known as
Doctors George, Neal, Frank, and Jim Weber. Their sisters, Misses
Katharina and Minnie, are trained nurses. The oldest and leader of the
group is Dr. George.
   Doctor George and his brothers and sisters grew up on a farm near
Ingraham, Illinois. Their mother became ill with tuberculosis and George and his brothers not only did chores, but also housework. One year, George did all of the cooking. All the boys learned to sew and mend their own clothes, and they even knitted their own socks. 
   The illness and eventual death of George's mother, the death of an
older brother from meningitis, and death of a younger brother from
measles, prompted George to get an education and eventually to study
medicine so he could learn and save the lives of sick people. 
   George first went to an academy at Princeton, Indiana, 60 miles away, and earned a teacher's certificate after two terms. He taught in his home district for two years. In 1890 he became a student at Missouri Medical College, now Washington University, at St. Louis. 
   After medical school Dr. George had not decided where he would like to practice. On a visit back home, a doctor had diagnosed a minister's daughter as having tuberculosis, considered a terminal disease at the time. The minister asked if George could examine her. He did so as a friend, and concluded that the girl did not have tuberculosis, but did have a bad lung condition. He treated her and she eventually recovered.  Dr. George and a medical student colleague, A. L. Ziliak, were later asked to examine the daughter of a doctor at nearby Wakefield. She had diptheria and her father was desperate for assistance. She was thought dead when Dr. Weber and Ziliak arrived, but Ziliak observed a slight movement by the girl, and a faint pulse was then detected. By inserting an intubation tube in her throat the girl started breathing and she was soon fully recovered. Dr. George's fame spread rather rapidly in the community. 
   After practicing at Ingraham for four years, Dr. George moved to
Olney where he purchased a small hotel that he transformed into the
Olney Sanitarium. It initially had 15 beds but it grew and ultimately
had 75 beds. In time George was joined by his brothers Neal, Frank, and Jim. After receiving nurses training at St. Louis, George's sister Miss Katharina returned as superintendent of the hospital. She also developed a nurses' training school, and supervises some 40 nurses, both graduate and student. Another sister, Miss Minnie, became a nurse and the assistant superintendent.
   In time, all six Webers worked together, and the hospital flourished.
A handsome office building was built that housed the nurses and received out-patients. They had the same price for all patients, whether rich or poor. The best of care was given to every patient, whether they could or could not pay. 
   At any one time one of the doctors, and now the sons and nephews who have joined them, is usually off to some medical congress or meeting to keep up with new developments. The doctors are not exclusively specialists, but each is specialized sufficiently so they have a well-rounded clinic, and Dr. Frank has achieved a wide reputation as a skilled surgeon.
   All the doctors get along well together with no petty jealousies,
bickering, or friction. Dr. George said they did not have time to start
quarrels. Dr. Frank said: "We're like a pack of dogs. We scrap and then
go chasing the same rabbit and forget it!"
   The third generation is now coming into the picture. The first to
join was Dr. George's son, Bernard. He was followed by Dr. Paul and
"young Dr. Frank," then Dr. Lawrence, a nephew. Three other sons are
also preparing for the same career, and a niece and grandniece are among the nurses. 
   Grandpa Benedict Weber is rounding out his century in the hospital
built by his boys and girls. He has a room there and is a familiar
figure in the corridors. At 98 he is strong and well.

Jim Dale & Ibby Sebree Brennan

Class of 1940

==================================================
Ed Doolin 
ROYDOOLIN@hotmail.com

I have been enjoying reading everybody’s memories. Does anyone know of any plans for a 40 year reunion this summer? I moved away from Olney during the summer of 63 and graduated from high school at Rushville IL, but I would like to hear information about a reunion.

I moved to Olney in 1953 and began attending Cherry Street School. Mrs. Saldsbury was my second grade teacher. She took an instant dislike to me and sent me to the coat-room almost every day. Sometimes she sent me to Mr. Hatch, who was the principal.  She told Mr. Hatch that I was mentally retarded and should be removed from the school. A strange man with a large suitcase full of gadgets showed up at the school and spent a couple of days with me in the basement. My mother was summoned to the school and Mr. Hatch told her “that boy has a higher IQ than I do.” I spent the remainder of the miserable school year in Mrs. Saldsbury’s coat-room. Mrs. Eswine, the school 
nurse came around every few days to test my hearing and scream insults at me. Third grade was much better. Mrs. Petty was very nice and my mom told Mrs. Eswine to leave me alone.

I never witnessed any acts of violence by Mr. Hatch during my years at Cherry Street School or my two years at the Jr. High. When I was in sixth grade, Mr. Galbreath, who was the Principal/sixth grade teacher, did, however, splinter a paddle on my rear in front of the whole sixth grade class. In seventh grade, the English teacher sent me to Mr. Hatch several times but I was usually only directed to Special Study Hall with no real consequences. On a few occasions, I had a brief friendly conversation with Mr. Hatch. I always thought that MR. Hatch and my dad looked a lot alike.

Ed Doolin Class Of 1964
ROYDOOLIN@hotmail.com
==================================================

Jim Dale


Personal Sanitarium-Related Memories

   Most everyone who grew up in Olney many years ago has a memory or memories of being treated at the Olney Sanitarium or Clinic, or having a family member or relative who was a patient there. My only Sanitarium experience as a patient occurred when I had a tonsillectomy there as a preschooler, when I was about five years old. For a tonsillectomy in those days you went into the hospital in the evening and spent the night before the operation. I remember that early the next morning they wheeled me into the operating room, then I faintly remember that they placed a foam-like mask on my face, and then it was sleepy time. They did not give you an explanation of what to expect, etc.-they just did it. I remember that I woke up with a sore throat and they gave me a cold glass of ginger ale that was delicious. It was in an old-fashioned water glass with a section of bent glass tubing serving as a straw. Paper straws were available at the time, but reusing the glass tubes was probably more economical. As I recall, I was released from the hospital before noon.
   Again, when I was about five years old, I had a second Sanitarium
experience but it was not as a patient. Our hired girl took my brother
and me to a scary movie at the Arcadia Theater. It was really scary! We lived about a block east of the Sanitarium, and in going home we walked past the Sanitarium on the sidewalk close to the building. It was dark and as we walked past the hospital an apparently delirious patient jumped out of a lower window and landed just in front of us. 
With the person's white gown and ranting I imagined the person as a real ghost.
As I recall, hospital personnel came out and retrieved the person rather
rapidly. The ghostly experience strongly reinforced my being scared from the movie. I was scared enough that I swallowed my pride and asked our hired girl if she would sleep with me and fortunately she obliged. I remember that I did not go to any more scary movies for quite some time. 
   My good friend, Zean (Bub) Gassmann, Jr's. mother was a Weber and in high school Bub  would often get us odd jobs working for his different Weber aunts and uncles. One job he got for us was measuring the size of all of the rooms in the Sanitarium. We measured the size of all of the rooms except the operating room. I do not know why they wanted the information.
   A more interesting job we obtained was as "enforcers" to keep a male patient in his bed. He was an oil-field roughneck who had suffered a severe chest injury on a rig and although considerably weakened he did not want to be in the hospital and wanted to leave. He was actually just plain "ornery." He did not want to stay in bed, he hated the food, etc.
Bub and I took eight-hour turns sitting with him with orders to keep him in bed and under control. He would not eat his food (even though it was good) and said he wanted a hamburger and a malt instead. Bub and I devised a plan whereby we told him that we would go get him hamburgers and malts if he would give us the money for them, but only if he promised to stay in bed and obeyed our orders. He agreed, and after that we got to be fairly good friends and he became a decent patient. We looked after him for about a week. I think we were paid twenty-five cents an hour for our patient-sitting work.
Jim Dale

Class of 1940

